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NEWS FROM THE
PRESIDENT

I would really prefer to wish you a
Happy Holiday in person on  December
2nd, but if you can’t be there I hope you
have a bountiful New Year.

I hope you have ah received your
invitations to the OALT/ABO —
Huroma Christmas Social & even more
so I hope you plan to attend. If tradition
holds true it will be a very enjoyable
evening.

Our attempts to provide an interesting
workshops opportunity in October ended
with very disappointing results. At  the
business meeting on  December 2nd we
wih be discussing a survey or some other
effort to find out what the membership
wants in terms of workshops, meetings,
dates, times, costs, etc. I hope you wih
all take the time to help us determine
your needs as far as the association goes
and how we can boost membership and
attendance.

IN THIS ISSUE
News from the President ............... 1
News from the Libraries ............. . 2
Collingwood Public Library .......... 2
Owen Sound Public Library .......... 3
Congratulations ............................. 4
Georgian College News ................. 4
Mark your calendar — conferences 4
Membership list ......................... 5 -8

Submissions requested for the next issue.
Please send them by  January 25, 1993

1



NEWS  FROM  THE
LIBRARIES

Library holding semi-formal for
family health collection

(excerpts from article in Owen Sound Sun-Times
Oct. 6, 1992)

Collingwood Public Library

New  Librarian
at  Collingwood Public Library

Kerri Robinson started work as the new
Chief Librarian of the Collingwood
Public Library on  December 16, 1991.
She was bom in Woodstock, Ontario but
lived in other provinces and countries as
a result of the lifestyle afforded her
family through the department of
National Defence, (army brat)

Kerri graduated from the University of
Waterloo with a four year Bachelor of
Arts degree and from the University of
British Columbia with a two year MLS
degree.

Prior to the Collingwood position, she
worked for six years at York Regional
Library in New Brunswick (one and half
hears as Chief Librarian of the
Oromocto Public Library and four and
one half years as Supervising Librarian
responsible for six libraries, one
bookmobile and offices from Nackawic
to Plaster Rock, New Brunswick).

Kerri is very happy to be back in
Ontario and is enjoying Collingwood
immensely. The staff isn’t half bad
either ...

The Collingwood Library has come up
with a creative way to raise money for
its family health collection,

It’s holding a semi-formal dinner and
dance at
the
Leisure
Time
Club on
Friday
Oct 23.

“It will
give
people a
chance to kick up their heels before they
get burdened down with the Christmas
season," said librarian Kerri Robinson.

Local author Dan Needles will be the
guest speaker. During dinner a pianist, a
vocal soloist, and flautists from local
public schools will perform. Afterwards
there will be dancing until 2 a.m.

Robinson said the event will allow the
library to buy the material people have
been asking for. ... She wants to make
the gala an  annual event.
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‘There will always be holes in our
collection/ she said.

There are 150 tickets available. The cost
is $50 each, but tax receipts for $35 each
will be issued upon request.

Let us know how successful this venture
was.

community library support has improved
over the last few years. Do  you agree
with her comment?

OWEN SOUND PUBLIC
LIBRARY
The Owen Sound Public Library has
recently become full members of the
Ontario Library Consortium This is a
group of libraries — medium, small and
county libraries that have joined together
for automation purposes. The members
have built a union catalogue of their
libraries holdings which is on  CD-ROM.
It is this CD-ROM that the OSPL will
use to build its database. The Ontario
Library Consortium has recently signed
a contract with MultiLIS™ to install its
integrated automated system in their
libraries. Installations have begun but
no libraries are up  and running yet. It
may be the new year before OSPL starts
entering items into the database. In the
mean time we weed, weed, weed.

Another successful book sale was held
November 5th to 8th.

LIBRARIES

Every library should try to be
complete on something, if it were
only the history of pinheads.

Dr. Oliver Wendell Holmes (1809-1894)
American writer, physician
Microsoft Bookshelf© 1987 - 1992
Microsoft Corp.

Is  your library doing any special fund
raising? Share what you are doing? Do
you have a Friends o f  the library group

or  something similar? How  are you
coping with a restricted budget?

BOOKS

What do we, as a nation, care about
books? How much do you think we
spend altogether on our libraries,
public or private, as compared with
what we spend on our horses?
John Ruskin (1819-1900) English critic
Microsoft Bookshelf  © 1987 - 1992
Microsoft Corp.

Have things really changed since Ruskin
made this comment? I recently heard a
town clerk say that when she took the
position as  clerk, the library received
tittle support in comparison to the arena
and sports activities in her community.
She said that people who go to arenas
are used to shouting for what they want
but those who go to libraries are used to
whispering and don’t make their views
so vocally known. She says that in her
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variety of  work done by library
technicians.

CONGRATULATIONS

DATES TO  MARK ON
YOUR 1993 CALENDAR

Yvonne Wilson and Mary McAlpine are
recent graduates of the Library and
Information Technician Programme at
Georgian College,

OTHER GEORGIAN
COLLEGE NEWS

A new course is being developed that
may also be of interest to graduates and
others working in libraries. This is
Readers* Advisory Catherine Wallis,
sister to Elaine Wallis, is preparing the
course outline which will be brought to
the spring advisory committee meeting.
This course will replace Introduction to
Information and Automated Systems
which was redundant because of so
much overlap with other courses.

As the OALT/ABO representative on the
committee please forward any concerns
or suggestions you may have about the
programme to me. This is my last year
on the committee and once again I am
chairing the committee.

At  the gathering of the Board of
Governors and the Advisory Committee
Chairs in September I spoke briefly
about the programme and what a
graduate library technician may be
expected to do. I used my own job as an
example. Afterwards, I had several
comment that they had not realized the

OALT/ABO
1993 CONFERENCE

MAY  10-14 1993
OTTAWA, ONTARIO

OALT/ABO MEMBERSHIP

The enclosed list of members is up  to
date as of October 31st. If you do  not
see a Library Technician you know not
listed, perhaps you might want to invite
them to join. Remember this year’s
membership goes to September 1993.
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OALT/ABO - HURONIA BRANCH
REGIONAL MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY (October 1992)

Karen Berry (ST)
9 Ferguson Road
Collingwood, Ontario
L9Y 2Z9

705-445-9314

C.E.O. Secretary/Automation Manager
Collingwood Public Library
100, Second Street
Collingwood, Ontario
L9Y 1E5
705-445-1571
705-445-3704 (FAX)

Nancy Bradley (LT)
#5, 237 Steel Street
Barrie, Ontario
MM 2H1

705-721-9802

Reflexologist

Ruth Branget (ST)
I 85 Katherine Street
! Collingwood, Ontario

L9Y3R3

705-444-1446

Audio Visual Coordinator
Collingwood Public Library
100 Second Street
Collingwood, Ontario
L9Y 1E5
705-445-1571
705-445-3704 (FAX)

Chris Carmichael (LT)
R. R #3

1 Chatsworth, Ontario
NOH IGO

519-794-4464

Technical Services Coordinator
Owen Sound Public Library
824 First Avenue West
Owen Sound, Ontario
N4K 4K4
519-376-6623
519-376-7170 (FAX)

Tina Brophy L. (LT)
864 Birchwood Drive
Midland, Ontario
MR 4Y2

705-526-1229

Head of Adult Services
Midland Public Library
320 King Street
Midland, Ontario
MM  3M6
705-526-4216
705-526-1474 (FAX)
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Bonny Crigger (LT)
20, McCarthy Crescent
General Delivery
Angus, Ontario
LOM 1B0
705424-2162 (unlisted)

Library Technician
Essa Centennial Library
Box 280
Angus, Ontario
LOM 1B0
705424-6531

Patricia Henry (LT)
43 Jeffrey Street
Barrie, Ontario
L4M 4L4

705-728-3480

Law Librarian
Simcoe County Law Library
30 Poyntz Street
Barrie, Ontario
L4M 1M1
705-739-6569
705-738-8136 (FAX)

Janet Des (LT)
120 7th Street Southwest
Owen Sound Ontario
N4K 5S9

519-376-2105

Public Services Unit Manager
Owen Sound Public Library
824 First Avenue West
Owen Sound, Ontario
N4K 4K4
519-376-6623
519-376-7170 (FAX)

Judith Koenig (LT)
641 Huron  tario Street
Collingwood, Ontario
L9Y 2N6

705444-1076

Technical Services Coordinator
Collingwood Public Library
100 Second Street
Collingwood, Ontario
L9Y 1E5
705445-1571
705445-3704 (FAX)

Debra Kuehl (LT)
#305, 490 Tenth Street
Collingwood, Ontario
L9Y 2H1

705444-1076

Reference Coordinator
Collingwood Public Library
100 Second Street
Collingwood, Ontario
L9Y 1E5
705445-1571
705-445-3704 (FAX)
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Louise LaFleur (LT)
P.O. Box 821
Angus, Ontario
LOM 1B0

705-424-5227

Gale Moreau (LT)
234 Duckworth Street
Barrie, Ontario
L4M 3W9

705-728-2180

Library Technician
Simcoe County Board of Education
Media Library
Midhurst, Ontario
LOL 1X0
705-728-7570 ext 277
705-728-2265 (FAX)

Patricia Murphy-Brenner (ST)
12 Vince Crescent
Barrie, Ontario
L4N 2B3
705-726-2160

Lynn Patkau (LT)
R. R.  #3
Ehnvale, Ontario
LOL 1P0

C. E. O.
Flos-Elmvale Public Library
P.O. Box 430
64, Queen Street West
Elmvale, Ontario,
LOL 1P0
705-322-1482

Lynda E. Reid (LT)
504 Spruce Street
Collingwood, Ontario
L9Y 3H6

705-445-7911

Children’s Services,
Collingwood Public Library
100 Second Street
Collingwood, Ontario
L9Y 1E5
705-445-1571
705-445-3704 (FAX)

Sandra Saddy (A)
930 Dominion Avenue
Midland, Ontario
L4Y 1S8

705-526-4980

Supervisor, Resource Centre
Huronia Historical Parks
Box 160
Midland, Ontario
UY 4K8
705-526-7838
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i H. Janet Scheibler (LT)
R. R.  #1

| Orangeville, Ontario
1 L9W 2Y8

519-941-4720

Technical Services Coordinator
Orangeville Public Library
1 Mill Street
Orangeville, Ontario
L9W 2M2
519-941-0610

Olive Vousden (LT)
R. R. #1
Orangeville, Ontario

I L9W 2Y8

| 519-941-5751
1 519-941-5751 (FAX)

Public Services Coordinator
Orangeville Public Library
1 Mill Street
Orangeville, Ontario
L9W 2M2
519-941-0610

Elaine Wallis (LT)
383 Highland Avenue
Orillia, Ontario
L3V 4E5

705-327-1696

Library Technician
Georgian College 1
825 Memorial Avenue
Orillia, Ontario 1
L3V 65Z
705-325-2705 ext. 292
705-325-3690 (FAX)

Ann Whittaker (LT)
1 Hillview Court
R.  R .#1
Caledon East
LON 1E0

519-941-7429

Library Technician
Bramalea Secondary School
510 Balmoral Drive 1
Bampton, Ontario

416-793-2400 ext 216

Evelyn Wright (LT)
43 Vernon Street
Box 816
Angus, Ontario
LOM 1B0

1
705-424-6674

Betty Gore, President OALT/ABO
700 Cambrian Heights Drive
Unit CIO 1
Sudbury, Ontario 1
P3C 5S2
705-524-9314 j
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